Newport Water District Open House Celebration
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From left to right: Ronald C. Lambert, Jr., Community Programs Director, USDA Rural Development; 
Thomas Todd, Superintendent, Newport Water District; Alan Campbell, Vice Chair and Clerk, Newport
 Water District Board of Trustees; Donald Briggs, Treasurer, Newport Water District Board of Trustees; George Phelps, Trustee, Newport Water District Board of Trustees;  Michael Noyes, Staff Assistant, Office 
of Senator Susan M. Collins; and Mark Kontio, Maine Staff Assistant, Office of Senator Olympia J. Snowe
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On May 10, USDA Rural Development staff, the Newport Town Manager, Trustees, Congressional staff, and the public gathered at Newport Water District’s Open House Celebration to celebrate clean water provided by the District.

“Most people just turn on the faucet without realizing all that goes into it,” said Aaron Newhall, Chief Operator of Newport Water District, who gave visitors a tour of the facility. It is obvious that much effort is needed to preserve the pristine condition of drinking water. The District monitors the water weekly for the presence of lead, chlorine, iron, and phosphates. 
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The water is treated using a technique called slow sand filtration. Comprised of a bed of sand which is supported by a layer of gravel, slow sand filtration is a process by which impurities are filtered out of water by using a top-down gravity process. The process is a form of natural, biological water treatment and removes solids, precipitates, and turbidity (muddiness) from the water. This effective process has been in use for over a century in Europe. 
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USDA Rural Development has invested over $5.1 million in the Newport Water District since 1984 for water system improvements.

